
 
                    
Fall 2016 

 
 Victorian Christmas Craft Sale November 24 thru 27, 2016                          

10am till 5pm at Lordly House 
 January – Membership dues payable 
 April – Annual Meeting 
 There will be no house and harbour tour this year 
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Lordly House Remodeled 
 
The interior of Lordly House underwent an extensive remodeling this year. Thanks and more 
thanks go to Frank Metzger and Wayne Cameron who spent countless hours painting and reorgan-

izing the interior of Lordly House.   Fran Underwood chose the period colours which enhance the 
rooms in the house.   Numerous donations from our supporters  of furniture, and other objects 
helped to create the look and feel of a family home.  The  Lordly family genealogy and information  

space will be expanded to house all of our local genealogy information and a children’s dress up 
area. 

Surprise Visit from the Premier 
 
The Honourable Stephen McNeil, Premier of Nova Scotia paid a surprise visit to Lordly House this 

summer while in town for Race Week. He also visited a number of other places in town including 
the farmers market  He is pictured here with our guides Mathew Covert and Nicole Corkum. 

Chester Municipal Heritage Society 
A Registered Charity On-going projects: 

* Copying and tagging 
graphic files  

* Outreach to community 
* Database updating 
* Open up storage under 

Lordly House 
* Sir John's Basket fund 

raiser this summer  
* Filling in holes and 

leveling larger lower 
areas in the park.   

* Complete repairs on the 
gazebo supports.    



Train Station 
 
Our Train Station continues to be a hub of pleasant activity again 
this summer.  The Farmer’s market, Visitor Information Center, 
the Hawboldt Display and the Explore Oak Island Display de-
lighted visitors from home and far away.   
 
Groups large and small of bicyclists, hikers, marathon groups, 
campers, and ATV riders used the Station as a very entertaining, 
educational and attractive resting spot and an opportunity to en-
joy our Municipality.  CMHS members are proud of the beautiful 
new look of the station. 
 
Additional municipal displays will be added to the centre section 
of the station next summer, so be sure to stop by and see them.  
The Visitor Information Centre will continue as part of the station  
as far as we know  
 
The new Polar Bear carving was a popular attraction for young 
and old alike.  Having the carver, Olaf Peterson, on hand adding 
important details was a welcome feature. 
 

The Chester Seaside Farmer and Artisan’s Market  
 The Farmer’s Market at the station grew like topsy and proved 
very popular.  We are looking forward to next year when it reo-

pens in the spring.  Their Web Address is: 

 https://chesterfarmersmarket.wordpress.com 
 

Explore Oak Island Display 
Several new additions to the Explore Oak Island Display includ-
ed tree ring studies (Dendrochronology) and a well done, one of a 
kind replica of the famous Inscribed Stone found deep on Oak 
Island in the early 1800s.  
 
Several educational tours were given of the Explore Oak Island  
 
Display that included two private tours, three school groups and 
one for the popular Roads Scholars group.   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Picnic in the Park 
Can you  believe 250 plus people picnicking, dancing and enjoy-
ing the entertainment?  That happened a number of times this 
summer. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
With the financial  assistance  of the Picnic in the Park group and 
labour do-
nated by 
Barry Red-
mond, the 
gazebo in 
the park 
received 
needed re-
pairs and 
redesigned 
steps to 
make it a 
more friend-
ly space for 
the performers.   Money received from a municipal grant  was 
used to paint it.  More work on the support system is scheduled to 
be done in the spring.   

Updates and Activities 
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Roads Scholar group from all across the USA 

Ms. Lanigan’s class Chester              Picture used with permission 

https://chesterfarmersmarket.wordpress.com/
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Guides 

Our Guides this year were Mathew 

Covert and Nicole Corkum seen here 

with Fran Underwood. You will note 

in the picture not only are they dressed 

in period costume but Mathew also 

sports a period beard. 

Donations for Lordly House 
 

We have received a number of dona-

tions a silver tea service and a set of 

chairs made by Douglas Morash, a lo-

cal cabinet maker,  from Bobbie 

Young in memory of her mother Susan 

Gaby Baker.  The Georgian mahogany 

Pembroke table is a gift from Mr. & 

Mrs. Curt Winsor.  A  set of mahogany 

Georgian style dining chairs from 

Frank Metzger, a dining table from the 

Porters and a pair of 18th century arm 

chairs two Currier & Ives prints from 

Anja Pearre.  Dudley Grove donated 

some very nice soup bowls and an ori-

ental coffee set (pot & mugs) plus the 

Turkish rug in the dining room;  Phyl-

lis Walker donated a period platter 

(blue & white) The Manns, Oscar 

Straus and the Dyers donated multiple 

items  

House and Harbor Tour  
 
The house and harbor tour did not oc-

cur this year because we were unable 

to find people willing to allow us to 

use their houses.  We did hold the boat 

tour and  tales fund raiser in its place.  

The house and harbor tour will not oc-

cur next year as we seek to find anoth-

er fund raiser to replace it.   

150th celebrations 
 

Watch this year for special celebrations 

for the 150th celebration of Confedera-

tion and keep an eye out for Sir John’s 

Table (ie. Charles Lordly’s Table), a 

contest, for cooks of all ages,  to find 

the best tasting period dish in various 

catagories and a chance to taste the 

goodies.    We will also be selling Sir 

John’s picnic hamper featuring local 

products and goodies.   

Auction 
The auction proved successful and will 

be held again next year,  with some 

changes in the format.  We are still 

looking for items and donations are 

accepted throughout the year.  To do-

nate please get in touch at 902-275-

3826 or 902-275- 2030. 

Croquet  
The croquet group enjoyed the park 

throughout the summer and they wel-

come other people to come and enjoy 

the fun.  This certainly is an amuse-

ment that the Lordly’s would have 

been familiar with.  Perhaps they 

played the game, who knows.   

   

Tea with Mrs. Lordly proved to be popular this year with our hostesses, Margaret Lordly aka Fran Underwood, Elea-
nor Publicover and Jane Campbell from the Blandford Heritage Society. We will be continuing this next year. 
During the tea Elizabeth Publicover spoke about the work she had done on her genealogy and the importance of preserv-

ing information from the past for future generations.   

 

 

Pouring Tea is Eleanor Publicover  Elizabeth Publicover and Fran Underwood  



  
We looking for pictures and rugs for Lordly House Also bocce ball sets and rings game for the park.  

CHESTER-MUNICIPAL-
HERITAGE-SOCIETY.CA 

The mission of the Chester Municipal Heritage Society is: 
To cultivate awareness of the unique heritage of the Munici-
pality of Chester for the enjoyment and benefit of present and 
future generations through the preservation of historically sig-
nificant properties and the delivery of educational program-
ming. 
  
Mandate 
The mandate of the Chester Municipal Historical Society en-
compasses the natural and cultural history of the communities 
that make up the Municipality of Chester, both tangible (such 
as artifacts, buildings, and archival records) and intangi-
ble (such as oral history and customs). 

Chester Municipal Heritage Society133 Central Street 

PO Box 628 

Chester, NS  B0J1J0 

     Phone: 902-275-3842 or 3826  

E-mail: lordlyhouse@ns.aliantzinc.ca 

Lordly Estate Municipal Museum 

Chester-Municipal-Heritage-Society..ca 

You may unsubscribe from these electronic emails at any 

time by clicking the blue text below: unsubscribe  
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Family Members visit Lordly House 
We were extremely happy to host descendants of Edward John Lordly (1824-

1904), son of Joseph and Susannah Lordly and younger brother of Charles, at 

Lordly House on September 14th.  

Edward John Lordly was a successful general merchant in Halifax, operating 

Lordly & Stimpson at No. 8 George Street.  Following a general decline in the 

economy during the 1870s, the store closed its doors and Edward found work as 

a Customs Broker.  Edward married Mary Ann Major in 1855 and together they 

had eight children though only four survived to adulthood (Louisa Maria, Flor-

ence Mary, Frederick John and Mary Alice (May).  

Frederick was a coal merchant in Halifax; he and his wife, Annie Laura Reading, 

had four children: Harold Percy, E. Franklyn (Frank), George Reading and Eric 

Medlen.  It was Frank’s daughter, Mary Louise (first row centre), who travelled 

from Cape Breton for a tour of Lordly House and she was accompanied by chil-

dren Kevin Van Den Broek, Josephine Van Den Broek, Rose Bowles and Linda 

MacLeod (Ann, Joan and Margaret were unable to visit us on this occasion).  We 

always look forward to meeting Lordly descendants and hope more will find their way to Chester in the years ahead. 

Join us—become a member. 
Individual member $15.00 
Family membership (immediate) $25.00 
Additional donations gratefully accepted through the 1806 
fund 
Membership forms are available on line or by calling 275-3826   

Floor Lamps 
A grant received from the municipality also ena-
bled us to purchase additional floor lamps  for 

Lordly House making it possible to use the build-
ing throughout the evenings hours.  The remain-
der of the grant will be used repaint and repair the 

mullions on the windows.  We have also devised 
a new method for attaching the storm windows 

which will decrease the damage that was occur-
ring when we removed and restored the storms 

each year. 

 

Chester-Municipal-Heritage-Society.ca
Chester-Municipal-Heritage-Society.ca
Chester-Municipal-Heritage-Society.ca
mailto:lordlyestatemuseum@gmail.com?subject=UNSCRIBE%20from%20CMHS

